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 Parma, 18 May 2009 
 Ref  PB/SM/DD (rl) - (2009) – out - 3974945  
 

Mr Nikolaus Berlakovich  
Federal Minister for Agriculture, 
Forestry, Environment and Water 
Management 
Federal Ministry for Agriculture, 
Forestry, Environment and Water 
Management 
Stubenring 1 
1010 Vienna 
Austria 
 

 
 
 
Subject: Letter dated 6 May 2009 on the renewal of maize MON810 
 
 
 
Dear Minister, 
 
Thank you for your letter dated 6 May 2009 in which you raised some scientific issues 
regarding the risk assessment related to the renewal of maize MON810. 
 
I am pleased to confirm that, during our evaluation process, EFSA has received many 
valuable comments from national risk assessment bodies through our consultative 
mechanism, the GMO EFSA-net. You can rest assured that both the staff and the 
EFSA GMO Panel have been thoroughly considering these important issues in the 
context of the different safeguard clauses for the MON 810 applications and it is 
indeed an EFSA standard operating procedure to analyse current literature and 
comments from Member States during the risk assessment of applications. 
 
Notwithstanding the above, in the spirit of cooperation with Member States, EFSA will 
now invite national GMO risk assessment experts designated by the members of 
EFSA’s Advisory Forum to a scientific meeting with the environmental experts of the 
EFSA GMO Panel to address the issues you have raised in your letter. The objective of 
such a technical meeting is to exchange views on scientific argumentation underlying 
the concerns that you and your colleagues Ministers raised in your letter. The meeting 
which will be organised under the auspices of EFSA’s Advisory Forum will take place 
at EFSA’s premises in Parma, Italy on May 26. A full report of the meeting outcome 
will be made available to the EFSA GMO Panel in the context of the renewal 
application of maize MON810. 
 



 
In accordance with its founding regulation, EFSA is committed to transparency and 
openness. Thus our exchange of letters and all related documents and in particular the 
report of the above mentioned meeting will be made available to the public on our 
website. 
 
We thank you for your interest in EFSA’s work with respect to GM risk assessment 
and remain at your disposal. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Catherine Geslain-Lanéelle 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cc :  Mr Jan Fischer, Prime Minister of the Czech Republic (EU Presidency) 
 Mr Robert Madelin; Director General – DG Health and Consumers  
 Mr Karl Falkenberg, Director General – DG Environment 
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 Parma, 18 May 2009 
 Ref  PB/SM/DD (rl) - (2009) – out - 3974945  
 

 
Mr Alois Stöger  
Minister for Health 
Ministry of Health 
Radetzkystrasse 2 
1030 Vienna 
Austria 
 

 
 
 
Subject: Letter dated 6 May 2009 on the renewal of maize MON810 
 
 
 
Dear Minister, 
 
Thank you for your letter dated 6 May 2009 in which you raised some scientific issues 
regarding the risk assessment related to the renewal of maize MON810. 
 
I am pleased to confirm that, during our evaluation process, EFSA has received many 
valuable comments from national risk assessment bodies through our consultative 
mechanism, the GMO EFSA-net. You can rest assured that both the staff and the 
EFSA GMO Panel have been thoroughly considering these important issues in the 
context of the different safeguard clauses for the MON 810 applications and it is 
indeed an EFSA standard operating procedure to analyse current literature and 
comments from Member States during the risk assessment of applications. 
 
Notwithstanding the above, in the spirit of cooperation with Member States, EFSA will 
now invite national GMO risk assessment experts designated by the members of 
EFSA’s Advisory Forum to a scientific meeting with the environmental experts of the 
EFSA GMO Panel to address the issues you have raised in your letter. The objective of 
such a technical meeting is to exchange views on scientific argumentation underlying 
the concerns that you and your colleagues Ministers raised in your letter. The meeting 
which will be organised under the auspices of EFSA’s Advisory Forum will take place 
at EFSA’s premises in Parma, Italy on May 26. A full report of the meeting outcome 
will be made available to the EFSA GMO Panel in the context of the renewal 
application of maize MON810. 
 
In accordance with its founding regulation, EFSA is committed to transparency and 
openness. Thus our exchange of letters and all related documents and in particular the 
report of the above mentioned meeting will be made available to the public on our 
website. 



 
 
We thank you for your interest in EFSA’s work with respect to GM risk assessment 
and remain at your disposal. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Catherine Geslain-Lanéelle 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cc :  Mr Jan Fischer, Prime Minister of the Czech Republic (EU Presidency) 
 Mr Robert Madelin; Director General – DG Health and Consumers  
 Mr Karl Falkenberg, Director General – DG Environment 
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 Parma, 18 May 2009 
 Ref  PB/SM/DD (rl) - (2009) – out - 3974945  
 

Mr Dzhevdet Chakarov  
Minister of Environment and Water 
Ministry of Environment and Water 
67 W. Gladstone St. 
Sofia 1000 
Bulgaria 

 
 
 
 
Subject: Letter dated 6 May 2009 on the renewal of maize MON810 
 
 
Dear Minister, 
 
Thank you for your letter dated 6 May 2009 in which you raised some scientific issues 
regarding the risk assessment related to the renewal of maize MON810. 
 
I am pleased to confirm that, during our evaluation process, EFSA has received many 
valuable comments from national risk assessment bodies through our consultative 
mechanism, the GMO EFSA-net. You can rest assured that both the staff and the 
EFSA GMO Panel have been thoroughly considering these important issues in the 
context of the different safeguard clauses for the MON 810 applications and it is 
indeed an EFSA standard operating procedure to analyse current literature and 
comments from Member States during the risk assessment of applications. 
 
Notwithstanding the above, in the spirit of cooperation with Member States, EFSA will 
now invite national GMO risk assessment experts designated by the members of 
EFSA’s Advisory Forum to a scientific meeting with the environmental experts of the 
EFSA GMO Panel to address the issues you have raised in your letter. The objective of 
such a technical meeting is to exchange views on scientific argumentation underlying 
the concerns that you and your colleagues Ministers raised in your letter. The meeting 
which will be organised under the auspices of EFSA’s Advisory Forum will take place 
at EFSA’s premises in Parma, Italy on May 26. A full report of the meeting outcome 
will be made available to the EFSA GMO Panel in the context of the renewal 
application of maize MON810. 
 
In accordance with its founding regulation, EFSA is committed to transparency and 
openness. Thus our exchange of letters and all related documents and in particular the 
report of the above mentioned meeting will be made available to the public on our 
website. 
 



 
We thank you for your interest in EFSA’s work with respect to GM risk assessment 
and remain at your disposal. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 

 
Catherine Geslain-Lanéelle 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cc :  Mr Jan Fischer, Prime Minister of the Czech Republic (EU Presidency) 
 Mr Robert Madelin; Director General – DG Health and Consumers  
 Mr Karl Falkenberg, Director General – DG Environment 
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 Parma, 18 May 2009 
 Ref  PB/SM/DD (rl) - (2009) – out - 3974945  
 

Mr Michalis Polynikis Charalambides 
Minister of Agriculture, Natural 
Resources and Environment 
Ministry of Agriculture, Natural 
Resources and Environment 
1411 Loukis Akritas Ave. 
Nicosia 
Cyprus 

 
 
 
Subject: Letter dated 6 May 2009 on the renewal of maize MON810 
 
 
 
Dear Minister, 
 
Thank you for your letter dated 6 May 2009 in which you raised some scientific issues 
regarding the risk assessment related to the renewal of maize MON810. 
 
I am pleased to confirm that, during our evaluation process, EFSA has received many 
valuable comments from national risk assessment bodies through our consultative 
mechanism, the GMO EFSA-net. You can rest assured that both the staff and the 
EFSA GMO Panel have been thoroughly considering these important issues in the 
context of the different safeguard clauses for the MON 810 applications and it is 
indeed an EFSA standard operating procedure to analyse current literature and 
comments from Member States during the risk assessment of applications. 
 
Notwithstanding the above, in the spirit of cooperation with Member States, EFSA will 
now invite national GMO risk assessment experts designated by the members of 
EFSA’s Advisory Forum to a scientific meeting with the environmental experts of the 
EFSA GMO Panel to address the issues you have raised in your letter. The objective of 
such a technical meeting is to exchange views on scientific argumentation underlying 
the concerns that you and your colleagues Ministers raised in your letter. The meeting 
which will be organised under the auspices of EFSA’s Advisory Forum will take place 
at EFSA’s premises in Parma, Italy on May 26. A full report of the meeting outcome 
will be made available to the EFSA GMO Panel in the context of the renewal 
application of maize MON810. 
 
In accordance with its founding regulation, EFSA is committed to transparency and 
openness. Thus our exchange of letters and all related documents and in particular the 
report of the above mentioned meeting will be made available to the public on our 
website. 



 
 
We thank you for your interest in EFSA’s work with respect to GM risk assessment 
and remain at your disposal. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

  
 

Catherine Geslain-Lanéelle 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cc :  Mr Jan Fischer, Prime Minister of the Czech Republic (EU Presidency) 
 Mr Robert Madelin; Director General – DG Health and Consumers  
 Mr Karl Falkenberg, Director General – DG Environment 
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 Parma, 18 May 2009 
 Ref  PB/SM/DD (rl) - (2009) – out - 3974945  
 

 
Mr Michel Barnier 
Minister of Agricultures and Fisheries 
Ministry of Agricultures and Fisheries  
78, rue de Varenne 
75007 Paris 
France 

 
 
 
Subject: Letter dated 6 May 2009 on the renewal of maize MON810 
 
 
 
Dear Minister, 
 
Thank you for your letter dated 6 May 2009 in which you raised some scientific issues 
regarding the risk assessment related to the renewal of maize MON810. 
 
I am pleased to confirm that, during our evaluation process, EFSA has received many 
valuable comments from national risk assessment bodies through our consultative 
mechanism, the GMO EFSA-net. You can rest assured that both the staff and the 
EFSA GMO Panel have been thoroughly considering these important issues in the 
context of the different safeguard clauses for the MON 810 applications and it is 
indeed an EFSA standard operating procedure to analyse current literature and 
comments from Member States during the risk assessment of applications. 
 
Notwithstanding the above, in the spirit of cooperation with Member States, EFSA will 
now invite national GMO risk assessment experts designated by the members of 
EFSA’s Advisory Forum to a scientific meeting with the environmental experts of the 
EFSA GMO Panel to address the issues you have raised in your letter. The objective of 
such a technical meeting is to exchange views on scientific argumentation underlying 
the concerns that you and your colleagues Ministers raised in your letter. The meeting 
which will be organised under the auspices of EFSA’s Advisory Forum will take place 
at EFSA’s premises in Parma, Italy on May 26. A full report of the meeting outcome 
will be made available to the EFSA GMO Panel in the context of the renewal 
application of maize MON810. 
 
In accordance with its founding regulation, EFSA is committed to transparency and 
openness. Thus our exchange of letters and all related documents and in particular the 
report of the above mentioned meeting will be made available to the public on our 
website. 
 



 
We thank you for your interest in EFSA’s work with respect to GM risk assessment 
and remain at your disposal. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Catherine Geslain-Lanéelle 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cc :  Mr Jan Fischer, Prime Minister of the Czech Republic (EU Presidency) 
 Mr Robert Madelin; Director General – DG Health and Consumers  
 Mr Karl Falkenberg, Director General – DG Environment 
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 Parma, 18 May 2009 
 Ref  PB/SM/DD (rl) - (2009) – out - 3974945  
 

Ms Chantal Jouanno 
Secrétaire d’Etat Chargée de l’Ecologie 
Ministère de l’Ecologie, de l’Energie, du 
Développement Durable et de 
l’Aménagement du Territoire 
Grande Arche 
Tour Pascal A et B 
92055 La Defense Cedex  
France 

 
 
Subject: Letter dated 6 May 2009 on the renewal of maize MON810 
 
 
Dear Secretary of State, 
 
Thank you for your letter dated 6 May 2009 in which you raised some scientific issues 
regarding the risk assessment related to the renewal of maize MON810. 
 
I am pleased to confirm that, during our evaluation process, EFSA has received many 
valuable comments from national risk assessment bodies through our consultative 
mechanism, the GMO EFSA-net. You can rest assured that both the staff and the 
EFSA GMO Panel have been thoroughly considering these important issues in the 
context of the different safeguard clauses for the MON 810 applications and it is 
indeed an EFSA standard operating procedure to analyse current literature and 
comments from Member States during the risk assessment of applications. 
 
Notwithstanding the above, in the spirit of cooperation with Member States, EFSA will 
now invite national GMO risk assessment experts designated by the members of 
EFSA’s Advisory Forum to a scientific meeting with the environmental experts of the 
EFSA GMO Panel to address the issues you have raised in your letter. The objective of 
such a technical meeting is to exchange views on scientific argumentation underlying 
the concerns that you and your colleagues Ministers raised in your letter. The meeting 
which will be organised under the auspices of EFSA’s Advisory Forum will take place 
at EFSA’s premises in Parma, Italy on May 26. A full report of the meeting outcome 
will be made available to the EFSA GMO Panel in the context of the renewal 
application of maize MON810. 
 
In accordance with its founding regulation, EFSA is committed to transparency and 
openness. Thus our exchange of letters and all related documents and in particular the 
report of the above mentioned meeting will be made available to the public on our 
website. 



 
 
We thank you for your interest in EFSA’s work with respect to GM risk assessment 
and remain at your disposal. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Catherine Geslain-Lanéelle 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cc :  Mr Jan Fischer, Prime Minister of the Czech Republic (EU Presidency) 
 Mr Robert Madelin; Director General – DG Health and Consumers  
 Mr Karl Falkenberg, Director General – DG Environment 
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 Parma, 18 May 2009 
 Ref  PB/SM/DD (rl) - (2009) – out - 3974945  
 

Mr Jean-Louis Borloo 
Ministre de l’Ecologie, de l’Energie, du 
Développement Durable et de 
l’Aménagement du Territoire 
Ministère de l’Ecologie, de l’Energie, du 
Développement Durable et de 
l’Aménagement du Territoire 
20, avenue de Ségur 
75302 PARIS 07 SP 
France 

 
 
Subject: Letter dated 6 May 2009 on the renewal of maize MON810 
 
 
Dear Minister, 
 
Thank you for your letter dated 6 May 2009 in which you raised some scientific issues 
regarding the risk assessment related to the renewal of maize MON810. 
 
I am pleased to confirm that, during our evaluation process, EFSA has received many 
valuable comments from national risk assessment bodies through our consultative 
mechanism, the GMO EFSA-net. You can rest assured that both the staff and the 
EFSA GMO Panel have been thoroughly considering these important issues in the 
context of the different safeguard clauses for the MON 810 applications and it is 
indeed an EFSA standard operating procedure to analyse current literature and 
comments from Member States during the risk assessment of applications. 
 
Notwithstanding the above, in the spirit of cooperation with Member States, EFSA will 
now invite national GMO risk assessment experts designated by the members of 
EFSA’s Advisory Forum to a scientific meeting with the environmental experts of the 
EFSA GMO Panel to address the issues you have raised in your letter. The objective of 
such a technical meeting is to exchange views on scientific argumentation underlying 
the concerns that you and your colleagues Ministers raised in your letter. The meeting 
which will be organised under the auspices of EFSA’s Advisory Forum will take place 
at EFSA’s premises in Parma, Italy on May 26. A full report of the meeting outcome 
will be made available to the EFSA GMO Panel in the context of the renewal 
application of maize MON810. 
 
In accordance with its founding regulation, EFSA is committed to transparency and 
openness. Thus our exchange of letters and all related documents and in particular the 
report of the above mentioned meeting will be made available to the public on our 
website. 



 
 
We thank you for your interest in EFSA’s work with respect to GM risk assessment 
and remain at your disposal. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Catherine Geslain-Lanéelle 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cc :  Mr Jan Fischer, Prime Minister of the Czech Republic (EU Presidency) 
 Mr Robert Madelin; Director General – DG Health and Consumers  
 Mr Karl Falkenberg, Director General – DG Environment 
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 Parma, 18 May 2009 
 Ref  PB/SM/DD (rl) - (2009) – out - 3974945  
 

 
 
Mr Stavros Kalogiannis 
State Secretary for the Environment, 
Regional Planning and Public Works  
Ministry of Environment 

 Amaliados 17 
 11523 Athens 
 Greece 
 
 
 
 
Subject: Letter dated 6 May 2009 on the renewal of maize MON810 
 
 
Dear State Secretary, 
 
Thank you for your letter dated 6 May 2009 in which you raised some scientific issues 
regarding the risk assessment related to the renewal of maize MON810. 
 
I am pleased to confirm that, during our evaluation process, EFSA has received many 
valuable comments from national risk assessment bodies through our consultative 
mechanism, the GMO EFSA-net. You can rest assured that both the staff and the EFSA 
GMO Panel have been thoroughly considering these important issues in the context of the 
different safeguard clauses for the MON 810 applications and it is indeed an EFSA 
standard operating procedure to analyse current literature and comments from Member 
States during the risk assessment of applications. 
 
Notwithstanding the above, in the spirit of cooperation with Member States, EFSA will 
now invite national GMO risk assessment experts designated by the members of EFSA’s 
Advisory Forum to a scientific meeting with the environmental experts of the EFSA GMO 
Panel to address the issues you have raised in your letter. The objective of such a technical 
meeting is to exchange views on scientific argumentation underlying the concerns that you 
and your colleagues Ministers raised in your letter. The meeting which will be organised 
under the auspices of EFSA’s Advisory Forum will take place at EFSA’s premises in 
Parma, Italy on May 26. A full report of the meeting outcome will be made available to the 
EFSA GMO Panel in the context of the renewal application of maize MON810. 
 
In accordance with its founding regulation, EFSA is committed to transparency and 
openness. Thus our exchange of letters and all related documents and in particular the 
report of the above mentioned meeting will be made available to the public on our website. 
 
 



 
 
We thank you for your interest in EFSA’s work with respect to GM risk assessment and 
remain at your disposal. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Catherine Geslain-Lanéelle 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cc :  Mr Jan Fischer, Prime Minister of the Czech Republic (EU Presidency) 
 Mr Robert Madelin; Director General – DG Health and Consumers  
 Mr Karl Falkenberg, Director General – DG Environment 
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 Parma, 18 May 2009 
 Ref  PB/SM/DD (rl) - (2009) – out - 3974945  
 

 
Mr Sotiris Hatzigakis 
Minister of Rural Development and 
Food 
Ministry of Rural Development and 
Food 
Acharnon Street 2 
101 76 Athens 
Greece 

 
 
 
Subject: Letter dated 6 May 2009 on the renewal of maize MON810 
 
 
Dear Minister, 
 
Thank you for your letter dated 6 May 2009 in which you raised some scientific issues 
regarding the risk assessment related to the renewal of maize MON810. 
 
I am pleased to confirm that, during our evaluation process, EFSA has received many 
valuable comments from national risk assessment bodies through our consultative 
mechanism, the GMO EFSA-net. You can rest assured that both the staff and the 
EFSA GMO Panel have been thoroughly considering these important issues in the 
context of the different safeguard clauses for the MON 810 applications and it is 
indeed an EFSA standard operating procedure to analyse current literature and 
comments from Member States during the risk assessment of applications. 
 
Notwithstanding the above, in the spirit of cooperation with Member States, EFSA will 
now invite national GMO risk assessment experts designated by the members of 
EFSA’s Advisory Forum to a scientific meeting with the environmental experts of the 
EFSA GMO Panel to address the issues you have raised in your letter. The objective of 
such a technical meeting is to exchange views on scientific argumentation underlying 
the concerns that you and your colleagues Ministers raised in your letter. The meeting 
which will be organised under the auspices of EFSA’s Advisory Forum will take place 
at EFSA’s premises in Parma, Italy on May 26. A full report of the meeting outcome 
will be made available to the EFSA GMO Panel in the context of the renewal 
application of maize MON810. 
 
In accordance with its founding regulation, EFSA is committed to transparency and 
openness. Thus our exchange of letters and all related documents and in particular the 
report of the above mentioned meeting will be made available to the public on our 
website. 



 
 
We thank you for your interest in EFSA’s work with respect to GM risk assessment 
and remain at your disposal. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Catherine Geslain-Lanéelle 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cc :  Mr Jan Fischer, Prime Minister of the Czech Republic (EU Presidency) 
 Mr Robert Madelin; Director General – DG Health and Consumers  
 Mr Karl Falkenberg, Director General – DG Environment 
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 Parma, 18 May 2009 
 Ref  PB/SM/DD (rl) - (2009) – out - 3974945  
 

Mr Imre Szabó 
Minister of Environmental Protection 
and Water Management 
Ministry of Environmental Protection 
and Water Management 
Fö Utca 44-50 
1011 Budapest 
Hungary 

 
 
 
Subject: Letter dated 6 May 2009 on the renewal of maize MON810 
 
 
Dear Minister, 
 
Thank you for your letter dated 6 May 2009 in which you raised some scientific issues 
regarding the risk assessment related to the renewal of maize MON810. 
 
I am pleased to confirm that, during our evaluation process, EFSA has received many 
valuable comments from national risk assessment bodies through our consultative 
mechanism, the GMO EFSA-net. You can rest assured that both the staff and the 
EFSA GMO Panel have been thoroughly considering these important issues in the 
context of the different safeguard clauses for the MON 810 applications and it is 
indeed an EFSA standard operating procedure to analyse current literature and 
comments from Member States during the risk assessment of applications. 
 
Notwithstanding the above, in the spirit of cooperation with Member States, EFSA will 
now invite national GMO risk assessment experts designated by the members of 
EFSA’s Advisory Forum to a scientific meeting with the environmental experts of the 
EFSA GMO Panel to address the issues you have raised in your letter. The objective of 
such a technical meeting is to exchange views on scientific argumentation underlying 
the concerns that you and your colleagues Ministers raised in your letter. The meeting 
which will be organised under the auspices of EFSA’s Advisory Forum will take place 
at EFSA’s premises in Parma, Italy on May 26. A full report of the meeting outcome 
will be made available to the EFSA GMO Panel in the context of the renewal 
application of maize MON810. 
 
In accordance with its founding regulation, EFSA is committed to transparency and 
openness. Thus our exchange of letters and all related documents and in particular the 
report of the above mentioned meeting will be made available to the public on our 
website. 
 



 
 
We thank you for your interest in EFSA’s work with respect to GM risk assessment 
and remain at your disposal. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Catherine Geslain-Lanéelle 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cc :  Mr Jan Fischer, Prime Minister of the Czech Republic (EU Presidency) 
 Mr Robert Madelin; Director General – DG Health and Consumers  
 Mr Karl Falkenberg, Director General – DG Environment 
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 Parma, 18 May 2009 
 Ref  PB/SM/DD (rl) - (2009) – out - 3974945  
 

Mr József Gráf 
Minister of Agriculture and Rural 
Development 
Ministry of Agriculture and Rural 
Development 
Kossuth Lajos tér 11 
1055 Budapest 
Hungary 

 
 
 
Subject: Letter dated 6 May 2009 on the renewal of maize MON810 
 
 
Dear Minister, 
 
Thank you for your letter dated 6 May 2009 in which you raised some scientific issues 
regarding the risk assessment related to the renewal of maize MON810. 
 
I am pleased to confirm that, during our evaluation process, EFSA has received many 
valuable comments from national risk assessment bodies through our consultative 
mechanism, the GMO EFSA-net. You can rest assured that both the staff and the 
EFSA GMO Panel have been thoroughly considering these important issues in the 
context of the different safeguard clauses for the MON 810 applications and it is 
indeed an EFSA standard operating procedure to analyse current literature and 
comments from Member States during the risk assessment of applications. 
 
Notwithstanding the above, in the spirit of cooperation with Member States, EFSA will 
now invite national GMO risk assessment experts designated by the members of 
EFSA’s Advisory Forum to a scientific meeting with the environmental experts of the 
EFSA GMO Panel to address the issues you have raised in your letter. The objective of 
such a technical meeting is to exchange views on scientific argumentation underlying 
the concerns that you and your colleagues Ministers raised in your letter. The meeting 
which will be organised under the auspices of EFSA’s Advisory Forum will take place 
at EFSA’s premises in Parma, Italy on May 26. A full report of the meeting outcome 
will be made available to the EFSA GMO Panel in the context of the renewal 
application of maize MON810. 
 
In accordance with its founding regulation, EFSA is committed to transparency and 
openness. Thus our exchange of letters and all related documents and in particular the 
report of the above mentioned meeting will be made available to the public on our 
website. 
 



 
We thank you for your interest in EFSA’s work with respect to GM risk assessment 
and remain at your disposal. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Catherine Geslain-Lanéelle 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cc :  Mr Jan Fischer, Prime Minister of the Czech Republic (EU Presidency) 
 Mr Robert Madelin; Director General – DG Health and Consumers  
 Mr Karl Falkenberg, Director General – DG Environment 
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 Parma, 18 May 2009 
 Ref  PB/SM/DD (rl) - (2009) – out - 3974945  
 

Mr John Gormley 
Minister of Evironment 
Department of the Environment, Heritage 
and Local Government 
Custom House 
DUBLIN 1 
Ireland 

 
 
 
Subject: Letter dated 6 May 2009 on the renewal of maize MON810 
 
 
 
 
Dear Minister, 
 
Thank you for your letter dated 6 May 2009 in which you raised some scientific issues 
regarding the risk assessment related to the renewal of maize MON810. 
 
I am pleased to confirm that, during our evaluation process, EFSA has received many 
valuable comments from national risk assessment bodies through our consultative 
mechanism, the GMO EFSA-net. You can rest assured that both the staff and the 
EFSA GMO Panel have been thoroughly considering these important issues in the 
context of the different safeguard clauses for the MON 810 applications and it is 
indeed an EFSA standard operating procedure to analyse current literature and 
comments from Member States during the risk assessment of applications. 
 
Notwithstanding the above, in the spirit of cooperation with Member States, EFSA will 
now invite national GMO risk assessment experts designated by the members of 
EFSA’s Advisory Forum to a scientific meeting with the environmental experts of the 
EFSA GMO Panel to address the issues you have raised in your letter. The objective of 
such a technical meeting is to exchange views on scientific argumentation underlying 
the concerns that you and your colleagues Ministers raised in your letter. The meeting 
which will be organised under the auspices of EFSA’s Advisory Forum will take place 
at EFSA’s premises in Parma, Italy on May 26. A full report of the meeting outcome 
will be made available to the EFSA GMO Panel in the context of the renewal 
application of maize MON810. 
 
In accordance with its founding regulation, EFSA is committed to transparency and 
openness. Thus our exchange of letters and all related documents and in particular the 
report of the above mentioned meeting will be made available to the public on our 
website. 



 
 
We thank you for your interest in EFSA’s work with respect to GM risk assessment 
and remain at your disposal. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Catherine Geslain-Lanéelle 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cc :  Mr Jan Fischer, Prime Minister of the Czech Republic (EU Presidency) 
 Mr Robert Madelin; Director General – DG Health and Consumers  
 Mr Karl Falkenberg, Director General – DG Environment 
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 Parma, 18 May 2009 
 Ref  PB/SM/DD (rl) - (2009) – out - 3974945  
 

Mr Janis Düklavs 
Minister of Agriculture 
Ministry of Agriculture 
Peldu iela 25 
RIGA – 1494 
Latvia 
 

 
 
 
Subject: Letter dated 6 May 2009 on the renewal of maize MON810 
 
 
 
Dear Minister, 
 
Thank you for your letter dated 6 May 2009 in which you raised some scientific issues 
regarding the risk assessment related to the renewal of maize MON810. 
 
I am pleased to confirm that, during our evaluation process, EFSA has received many 
valuable comments from national risk assessment bodies through our consultative 
mechanism, the GMO EFSA-net. You can rest assured that both the staff and the 
EFSA GMO Panel have been thoroughly considering these important issues in the 
context of the different safeguard clauses for the MON 810 applications and it is 
indeed an EFSA standard operating procedure to analyse current literature and 
comments from Member States during the risk assessment of applications. 
 
Notwithstanding the above, in the spirit of cooperation with Member States, EFSA will 
now invite national GMO risk assessment experts designated by the members of 
EFSA’s Advisory Forum to a scientific meeting with the environmental experts of the 
EFSA GMO Panel to address the issues you have raised in your letter. The objective of 
such a technical meeting is to exchange views on scientific argumentation underlying 
the concerns that you and your colleagues Ministers raised in your letter. The meeting 
which will be organised under the auspices of EFSA’s Advisory Forum will take place 
at EFSA’s premises in Parma, Italy on May 26. A full report of the meeting outcome 
will be made available to the EFSA GMO Panel in the context of the renewal 
application of maize MON810. 
 
In accordance with its founding regulation, EFSA is committed to transparency and 
openness. Thus our exchange of letters and all related documents and in particular the 
report of the above mentioned meeting will be made available to the public on our 
website. 
 



 
 
We thank you for your interest in EFSA’s work with respect to GM risk assessment 
and remain at your disposal. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Catherine Geslain-Lanéelle 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cc :  Mr Jan Fischer, Prime Minister of the Czech Republic (EU Presidency) 
 Mr Robert Madelin; Director General – DG Health and Consumers  
 Mr Karl Falkenberg, Director General – DG Environment 
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 Parma, 18 May 2009 
 Ref  PB/SM/DD (rl) - (2009) – out - 3974945  
 

Mr Raimonds Vejonis 
Minister of Environment 
Ministry of Environment 
Peldu iela 25 
RIGA – 1494 
Latvia 
 

 
 
 
Subject: Letter dated 6 May 2009 on the renewal of maize MON810 
 
 
 
Dear Minister, 
 
Thank you for your letter dated 6 May 2009 in which you raised some scientific issues 
regarding the risk assessment related to the renewal of maize MON810. 
 
I am pleased to confirm that, during our evaluation process, EFSA has received many 
valuable comments from national risk assessment bodies through our consultative 
mechanism, the GMO EFSA-net. You can rest assured that both the staff and the 
EFSA GMO Panel have been thoroughly considering these important issues in the 
context of the different safeguard clauses for the MON 810 applications and it is 
indeed an EFSA standard operating procedure to analyse current literature and 
comments from Member States during the risk assessment of applications. 
 
Notwithstanding the above, in the spirit of cooperation with Member States, EFSA will 
now invite national GMO risk assessment experts designated by the members of 
EFSA’s Advisory Forum to a scientific meeting with the environmental experts of the 
EFSA GMO Panel to address the issues you have raised in your letter. The objective of 
such a technical meeting is to exchange views on scientific argumentation underlying 
the concerns that you and your colleagues Ministers raised in your letter. The meeting 
which will be organised under the auspices of EFSA’s Advisory Forum will take place 
at EFSA’s premises in Parma, Italy on May 26. A full report of the meeting outcome 
will be made available to the EFSA GMO Panel in the context of the renewal 
application of maize MON810. 
 
In accordance with its founding regulation, EFSA is committed to transparency and 
openness. Thus our exchange of letters and all related documents and in particular the 
report of the above mentioned meeting will be made available to the public on our 
website. 
 



 
 
We thank you for your interest in EFSA’s work with respect to GM risk assessment 
and remain at your disposal. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Catherine Geslain-Lanéelle 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cc :  Mr Jan Fischer, Prime Minister of the Czech Republic (EU Presidency) 
 Mr Robert Madelin; Director General – DG Health and Consumers  
 Mr Karl Falkenberg, Director General – DG Environment 
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 Parma, 18 May 2009 
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Mr Mars Di Bartolomeo 
Minister of Health  
Ministry of Health  
Villa Louvigny 
2120 Luxembourg 
Luxembourg 

 
 
 
Subject: Letter dated 6 May 2009 on the renewal of maize MON810 
 
 
 
Dear Minister, 
 
Thank you for your letter dated 6 May 2009 in which you raised some scientific issues 
regarding the risk assessment related to the renewal of maize MON810. 
 
I am pleased to confirm that, during our evaluation process, EFSA has received many 
valuable comments from national risk assessment bodies through our consultative 
mechanism, the GMO EFSA-net. You can rest assured that both the staff and the 
EFSA GMO Panel have been thoroughly considering these important issues in the 
context of the different safeguard clauses for the MON 810 applications and it is 
indeed an EFSA standard operating procedure to analyse current literature and 
comments from Member States during the risk assessment of applications. 
 
Notwithstanding the above, in the spirit of cooperation with Member States, EFSA will 
now invite national GMO risk assessment experts designated by the members of 
EFSA’s Advisory Forum to a scientific meeting with the environmental experts of the 
EFSA GMO Panel to address the issues you have raised in your letter. The objective of 
such a technical meeting is to exchange views on scientific argumentation underlying 
the concerns that you and your colleagues Ministers raised in your letter. The meeting 
which will be organised under the auspices of EFSA’s Advisory Forum will take place 
at EFSA’s premises in Parma, Italy on May 26. A full report of the meeting outcome 
will be made available to the EFSA GMO Panel in the context of the renewal 
application of maize MON810. 
 
In accordance with its founding regulation, EFSA is committed to transparency and 
openness. Thus our exchange of letters and all related documents and in particular the 
report of the above mentioned meeting will be made available to the public on our 
website. 
 
 



 
We thank you for your interest in EFSA’s work with respect to GM risk assessment 
and remain at your disposal. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Catherine Geslain-Lanéelle 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cc :  Mr Jan Fischer, Prime Minister of the Czech Republic (EU Presidency) 
 Mr Robert Madelin; Director General – DG Health and Consumers  
 Mr Karl Falkenberg, Director General – DG Environment 
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 Mr Lawrence Gonzi 

Prime Minister of Malta 
Office of the Prime Minister 
13, St Paul's Street 
Valletta VLT 1210 
Malta 

 
 
 
Subject: Letter dated 6 May 2009 on the renewal of maize MON810 
 
 
 
Dear Minister, 
 
Thank you for your letter dated 6 May 2009 in which you raised some scientific issues 
regarding the risk assessment related to the renewal of maize MON810. 
 
I am pleased to confirm that, during our evaluation process, EFSA has received many 
valuable comments from national risk assessment bodies through our consultative 
mechanism, the GMO EFSA-net. You can rest assured that both the staff and the 
EFSA GMO Panel have been thoroughly considering these important issues in the 
context of the different safeguard clauses for the MON 810 applications and it is 
indeed an EFSA standard operating procedure to analyse current literature and 
comments from Member States during the risk assessment of applications. 
 
Notwithstanding the above, in the spirit of cooperation with Member States, EFSA will 
now invite national GMO risk assessment experts designated by the members of 
EFSA’s Advisory Forum to a scientific meeting with the environmental experts of the 
EFSA GMO Panel to address the issues you have raised in your letter. The objective of 
such a technical meeting is to exchange views on scientific argumentation underlying 
the concerns that you and your colleagues Ministers raised in your letter. The meeting 
which will be organised under the auspices of EFSA’s Advisory Forum will take place 
at EFSA’s premises in Parma, Italy on May 26. A full report of the meeting outcome 
will be made available to the EFSA GMO Panel in the context of the renewal 
application of maize MON810. 
 
In accordance with its founding regulation, EFSA is committed to transparency and 
openness. Thus our exchange of letters and all related documents and in particular the 
report of the above mentioned meeting will be made available to the public on our 
website. 
 
 



 
We thank you for your interest in EFSA’s work with respect to GM risk assessment 
and remain at your disposal. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Catherine Geslain-Lanéelle 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cc :  Mr Jan Fischer, Prime Minister of the Czech Republic (EU Presidency) 
 Mr Robert Madelin; Director General – DG Health and Consumers  
 Mr Karl Falkenberg, Director General – DG Environment 
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 Parma, 18 May 2009 
 Ref  PB/SM/DD (rl) - (2009) – out - 3974945  
 

Mr Maciej Nowicki 
Minister of Environment 
Ministry of Environment 
ul. Wawelska 52/54 
00-922 WARSAW 
Poland 

 
 
 
Subject: Letter dated 6 May 2009 on the renewal of maize MON810 
 
 
 
Dear Minister, 
 
Thank you for your letter dated 6 May 2009 in which you raised some scientific issues 
regarding the risk assessment related to the renewal of maize MON810. 
 
I am pleased to confirm that, during our evaluation process, EFSA has received many 
valuable comments from national risk assessment bodies through our consultative 
mechanism, the GMO EFSA-net. You can rest assured that both the staff and the 
EFSA GMO Panel have been thoroughly considering these important issues in the 
context of the different safeguard clauses for the MON 810 applications and it is 
indeed an EFSA standard operating procedure to analyse current literature and 
comments from Member States during the risk assessment of applications. 
 
Notwithstanding the above, in the spirit of cooperation with Member States, EFSA will 
now invite national GMO risk assessment experts designated by the members of 
EFSA’s Advisory Forum to a scientific meeting with the environmental experts of the 
EFSA GMO Panel to address the issues you have raised in your letter. The objective of 
such a technical meeting is to exchange views on scientific argumentation underlying 
the concerns that you and your colleagues Ministers raised in your letter. The meeting 
which will be organised under the auspices of EFSA’s Advisory Forum will take place 
at EFSA’s premises in Parma, Italy on May 26. A full report of the meeting outcome 
will be made available to the EFSA GMO Panel in the context of the renewal 
application of maize MON810. 
 
In accordance with its founding regulation, EFSA is committed to transparency and 
openness. Thus our exchange of letters and all related documents and in particular the 
report of the above mentioned meeting will be made available to the public on our 
website. 
 
 



 
We thank you for your interest in EFSA’s work with respect to GM risk assessment 
and remain at your disposal. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
 
Catherine Geslain-Lanéelle 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cc :  Mr Jan Fischer, Prime Minister of the Czech Republic (EU Presidency) 
 Mr Robert Madelin; Director General – DG Health and Consumers  
 Mr Karl Falkenberg, Director General – DG Environment 
 

 




